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2021 New Years Message from your State Deputy  

Click on the image above to be taken to the recorded State Deputy  

New Year’s message. 

Alternatively — enter the following URL into your computer browser: 

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=js3Uz3BxQ9w&feature=em-share_video_user  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=js3Uz3BxQ9w&feature=em-share_video_user
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=js3Uz3BxQ9w&feature=em-share_video_user
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STATE DEPUTY’S MESSAGE 

 BE a CAN DO Council ! 

Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

Brothers All, 

Thank you, Brother Knights, for taking a few minutes to read this  year-

end reflection and call to finish forward and Happy New Year! 

The motto of the Marine Corps is the very worthy “Semper Fidelis,” which means 

“Always Faithful.” This motto fuels and directs their energies to be always faithful 

to each other, to the Corps, and to America. In his book, The  Way of the 

SEAL: Think Like an Elite Warrior to Lead and Succeed, Mark Divine divulges the 

unwritten motto of the SEALs which is “Semper Gumby,” meaning “Always  

Flexible.” This motto, a reference to the rubber-toy comic hero who can bend and 

mold to fit any situation, suggests one reason why SEALs are known to operate in 

and adapt to the most chaotic scenarios─ God bless them and all our women and 

men in uniform for what they do. 

Why do I bring this up? 

As we begin our New Year, allow me to turn back ‘just for a moment’ to reflect when I began my term as your 

State Deputy for our Columbian Year 2020-2021. Our country was getting knee deep into the pandemic scare, 

economic downturn, massive civil unrest etc., and people everywhere were looking for the adult in the room to 

stand up. 

Despite the fact this was not the year anyone envisioned nor imagined; I could not have been more proud of 

the countless Knights who, just as our elite military forces, remained faithful and flexible adapting their mindsets 

and actions to leave no neighbor behind. They stood up and stepped into the breach with countless acts of charity 

and personal sacrifice. 

Amid the storms, something happened that I ‘never’ thought would happen, “we were told that we could not  

participate in-person with our traditional Sunday Mass.  

First, our deepest gratitude and respect go out to my predecessor and our Past State Deputy, Worthy Dave Abbott 

for leading us through the shock of that reality. He also adapted rapidly and led us to not waste time and instead 

to building up our domestic churches by participating in weekly Spiritual Communion Services at Home, to  

supporting our pastors who offer or need help setting up “virtual” masses, and much more…All the while, we 

prayed for the glorious day when we could return to normal worship where we could stand together in our 

churches and parishes.  

We were there for our pastors, for others and…for one another. 

In all these scenarios, we were regularly reminded the virtual Masses were not substitutes for participation in a 

traditional Sunday liturgy and Mass. As human beings we need our Catholic Community to help to nurture our 

beliefs in the Eucharist and in the teachings of Our Lord Jesus Christ.  

That appropriate time is here and we need to remain faithful and look forward. 

Whether 3, 6 or 9 months away, the doors of the Church will swing wide open again and we must prepare 

now. We must begin 2021 moving forward, embracing the next set of challenges.  

Our Pastors and our Church, our Catholic Family, has always been there for us, and we owe it 

to our Church to be there for them now. As Knights of Columbus, we intend to lead the way in 

helping our pastors prepare for the great return to normal, the great return to the One True 

Faith, to Holy Mass, the Celebration of the Real Presence of Jesus Christ in the Sacrament of 

the Eucharist.  

Continued on page 3  >  >  > 
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 BE a CAN DO Council ! 

Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

The Golden State Knightletter is a publication of the 

Knights of Columbus California State Council 

Venerable Michael J. McGivney (1852 - 90) 

Apostle to the young. 

Protector of Christian Family Life and  

Founder of the Knights of Columbus. 

Intercede for us. 

Stay tuned over the upcoming weeks as we lay 

out the mission and plans to assist our pastors to 

receive their flocks more fully back home in the 

churches and parishes. 

Prayers in the Pew Monthly 

Speaking of family and moving forward, we begin our 

New Year by focusing on life and the beginning of life 

as we look forward to the annual January walks and 

marches for life. Please find and share January 2021’s 

edition of Prayers in the Pew Monthly. You will  

discover the power of the Act of Contrition in our  

battle against sin and to save souls. The material will 

prepare us to celebrate the Epiphany of the Lord (Feast 

of the Three Kings), Feast of the Baptism of the Lord, 

the Feast of the Conversion of St. Paul and much more.  

Take special note to: 

• Recite the Act of Contrition 

• Special Feature: Editorial Cartoon ‘at the Pearly 

Gates’. 

• Implement the Featured Faith in  

Action Program of the Month, “Novena for 

Life”. More announcements in the coming 

days. 

• Embrace the first of the year’s  

Spiritual Challenge from our California State 

Chaplain, Fr. John Neneman to learn and 

teach your children the Act of Contrition. 

In closing my Brothers, know I am immensely 

grateful for all of you and count on my prayers 

for you, your families and your homes. 

Please continue to be safe out there 

and remember that fear is useless. What we need 

is Faith. Be Bold! 

 

Yours in Service, 

Stephen E. Bolton 

State Deputy 2020-2021 

 PS: Please send this message out to everyone 

including our council officers, council  

chaplains, and “all parishioners”. 

State Deputy Message … (from page 2) 

https://sitstandkneel.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/PIP-NL-2021-Jan.pdf
https://sitstandkneel.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/PIP-NL-2021-Jan.pdf
https://sitstandkneel.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/PIP-NL-2021-Jan.pdf
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 BE a CAN DO Council ! 

Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

Review of the Year 2020 in California  

New combined exemplification 

Walk for Life events in California 

COVID-19 Pandemic Causes Shutdown of All 

Gatherings 

Cancellation of In-Person State Convention due 

to COVID-19 Pandemic 

Developing guidelines for VIRTUAL meetings 

and controlled in – person gatherings 

Parishes closed – virtual masses 

Virtual convention– State Deputy Stephen E.  

Bolton elected for Columbian Year 2020-2021 

Virtual State Awards Ceremony  -   

Salinas Council 17167 Best in State 

Bid Farewell to PSD and Former Supreme  

Director Jim Scroggin 

Knights Respond to Parishes Controlled Mass 

Openings by Disinfecting, Maintaining Social  

Distancing and Other Needs 

Virtual Patriotic Degree Developed and Provided 

Full Knighthood to Many 3rd Degree Members 

2 New District Masters Appointed in Northern 

and Central California Districts 
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SUPREME VIDEO REVIEW OF THE YEAR 2020 

Go to Knights of Columbus Home Page  (www.kofc.org) and click on the “play” image to see this video 

review of 2020 from our Supreme Council 

Playing this message during a “pulpit announcement” during your parish mass broadcast or live mass 

event may help in your recruiting efforts. 

There is no dialog or commentary…just music to go along with the images. 
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From James Larson, State Programs Director, 2020-2021 

NEW SUPPLIMENT 11139 

Faith In Action Remote Programming Supplement 
A Guide for Expanded Participation 

Brother Knights, 

In the Gospel, we are called to follow Christ.  Our Faith in Action programs are a renewed personal  
invitation to live out that calling of faith and during these trying times of Covid-19 we must mold our  
programs to meet these unique circumstances.  We must adapt, adjust and focus on what works while 
staying safe!  

I have attached the Remote Programming Supplement which I encourage you to read because it has a lot 
of good information in it.   

-  Click on the Guide Overview above to access the complete guide from www.kofc.org 

Email: programs@californiaknights.org  

https://www.kofc.org/en/resources/faith-in-action-programs/overview/11139-remote-program-supplement.pdf
mailto:state.advocate@californiaknights.org
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Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

2021 Novena for Life   

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ekA_u2_CoMk  

Click on image or hyperlink 

to the right to view a video 

with State Chaplain  

Fr. Neneman and State 

Deputy Steven E. Bolton 

on the 2021 Novena for 

Life. 

Other Novena for Life programs  

      and resources 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ekA_u2_CoMk
https://sanantoniochurch.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=99da3d700c3b776f94f1e15b8&id=0882520c6f&e=c82ed12147
https://www.walkforlifewc.com/
https://onelifela.org/
https://www.sdcatholic.org/event/caravan-for-life/
https://www.kofc.org/en/what-we-do/faith-in-action-programs/life/novena-life.html
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Join us as pray this Novena 

for Life between Thursday, 

January 21st to Friday,  

January 29th, 2021. This  

program is designed to  

straddle the East Coast and 

West Coast Walk for Life 

events; to bring us all  

together digitally, and  

Spiritually to pray for the 

Sanctity of Life.  

Click on image of Per Card image to access the  

program information 

https://www.californiaknights.org/novena-for-life/
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 California State Council  

2020-2021 Council Level Free Throw Competition  

The Knights of Columbus Free Throw competition provides a fun athletic outlet for young people ages 9 to 14 and  

encourages the values of sportsmanship and healthy competition. Because of Covid-19 restrictions, the State  

Council has made adjustments as to how the free throw competition will be run this year. Please see the instructions below.  

Instructions for Remote Council Level Free-Throw Competition  

1. Parents and legal custodians are encouraged to locate a basketball court to record their child’s free throw competition  

attempts in safe manner, socially distanced from others. The competitions will be done solo this year, not in a group 

setting and will be recorded.  

2. The basketball hoop used for the free throws can be in a park, schoolyard or it can be a driveway with a basketball hoop.  

3. Please get as close to the ball size, hoop height and distance specifications as possible. We want the children to  

participate! Get as close as you can to be uniform and fair but we encourage all children to participate.  

4. Participants are encouraged to practice beforehand, but to ensure fairness, parents/custodians should video record and 

submit only ONE official attempt.  

5. The parent will fill out the scorecard after videoing, attest to the accuracy of the score by signature and submit by email 

the filled out, verified score card and video file to the council free-throw chairman.  

6. Please name the video file with the following format, council # - dot - child’s last name - dot - child’s first name. 

(Example):  12345.Smith.Tommy.  

7. Ages 9, 10, 11 (Boys & girls competitions) are recommended to use a women’s regulation-size basketball and shoot from 

a 12-foot foul line at a 10-foot-high basket.(note: the normal foul line is 15 feet from the basket).  

8. Ages 12, 13, 14 (girls competitions) are recommended to use a women’s regulation-size basketball and shoot from the 

regulation foul line 15 feet from a 10-foot-high basket.  

9. Ages 12, 13, 14 (Boys competitions) are recommended to use a men’s regulation-size basketball and shoot from the  

regulation foul line 15 feet from a 10-foot-high basket.  

10. After practice, each contestant receives 15 consecutive free throw attempts from the appropriate age-designated foul 

line. The attending parent/custodian videos the attempts. The parent/custodian marks an X on the scorecard on attempts 

where baskets were made and a 0 on baskets missed and then writes the total baskets made in the proper column on the 

score card. The parent/custodian then signs the card. The parent/custodian scans the scorecard and emails it to Council 

chairman along with the properly named video file.  USE ENTRY FORM / SCORESHEET FORM #1598 

Fraternally,  

James Larson 

State Programs Director, 2020-2021 

California State Council 
 

https://www.kofc.org/un/en/resources/programs/free-throw-championship/1598-free-throw-entry-form-score-sheet.pdf


Golden State Knightletter                                 January 2021 Volume 118 - Number 07        Page   15 

 BE a CAN DO Council ! 

Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

https://www.kofc.org/un/en/resources/programs/free-throw-championship/1598-free-throw-entry-form-score-sheet.pdf


Golden State Knightletter                                 January 2021 Volume 118 - Number 07        Page   16 

 BE a CAN DO Council ! 

Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

COATS FOR THE NEEDY! 

Knights of Columbus Council 3585, Chief Solano and Council 15620 Espiritu Santo, both from Holy Spirit 

Church in Fairfield California, collaborated on a coats for kids drive, demonstrating the principle of  

Charity, by clothing the needy in their Community, and Unity and Fraternity, by working together, proving 

that two Councils from different backgrounds in the same Church can truly work together. 

This only happens when the two Councils have the same goal, DOING GODS WILL! 

Louis Salvatore DD15 

Here is a  LINK  to the iCloud video with all of the participants. 

https://www.icloud.com/attachment/?u=https%3A%2F%2Fcvws.icloud-content.com%2FB%2FAXOGc1cxFC9Jtpf35OmHm1GFlBElAf4qp3wP9fFN7cl6-V_s04TKITv9%2F%24%7Bf%7D%3Fo%3DAspODdgdM5N19ieUXCnw-60ExfD7Cw371fBb8G0XrCwU%26v%3D1%26x%3D3%26a%3DCAogQsASUvUF-lDYr05xVCASEeYNAOSQ
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Special Olympics Feed the Athlete Initiative  

Brother Knights, 
  
If you have not donated to the State Council’s Special Olympics Feed the Athlete program this  
Columbian year I would encourage you to do so.  We are asking each Council to donate $300 through 
the Columbian Foundation using the State’s standalone Feed the Athlete form which is attached.  The 
State Council will donate to Special Olympics at the State Convention from this fund.  Through your 
efforts the Feed the Athlete program raises funds so the Knights of Columbus can be the major  
sponsor of Special Olympics throughout the state.  Raising funds to sponsor the meals at Special 
Olympics events helps our local councils provide lunches to the athletes and provides volunteer  
opportunities. 
  
The State Council understands that this has been an unusual and tough year for everyone.  It has 
been for Special Olympics and the athletes as well.  Even though there are no live Special Olympics 
athletic competitions presently, virtual programming, workout kits and other services still exist for the 
athletes and they benefit from them immensely.  Because of the pandemic, the two California Special 
Olympics organizations, Special Olympics Northern California and Special Olympics Southern  
California, are in financial stress and have recently laid off employees, downsizing their staff.  They 
need our help now more than ever.  Where there is a need, there is a Knight.  We cannot take the year 
off from helping these two organizations help those with intellectual disabilities.   
  
There is hope and a light at the end of the tunnel!  Vaccines are to begin distribution in January.  As 
they start to take effect, we will get to a point where live events can happen again.  Counties in the  
Orange tier can have ten person Special Olympics practice sessions.  By June or July we may start to 
see live competition events again and if we do, the Knights want to be involved and want to be the 
food providers!  
  
I ask you all to be generous.  Anything helps.  God bless you and thank you for all you do. 
  
Special Olympics Chairman Charles A. Beltz; 530-301-4803; nhlfan@syix.com 
  
Fraternally, 
 
James Larson 
State Programs Director, 2020-2021 
California State Council 
 
Be BOLD!  Be a CAN DO council! 
Be Proud of who you are and what you are!! 
 

P.O. Box 2649,West Covina, CA 91793  

Email: programs@californiaknights.org 

(562) 552-5494 

mailto:nhlfan@syix.com
mailto:state.advocate@californiaknights.org


Golden State Knightletter                                 January 2021 Volume 118 - Number 07        Page   19 

 BE a CAN DO Council ! 

Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 



Golden State Knightletter                                 January 2021 Volume 118 - Number 07        Page   20 

 BE a CAN DO Council ! 

Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

Promoting Online Membership with California 

Knights of Columbus Online Membership Card 
  
Worthy Brothers, 

For the next eight weeks, our main focus is Online Membership! Promote the use of the California Knights of  
Columbus Online Membership card (attached). 

This card has been made to invite every Catholic man to join the order. Remember that we continue to  
celebrate the beatification of our founder, Blessed Father Michael McGivney. 

It is difficult to recruit with this pandemic when they are reducing attendance in our churches. For that  
reason, the card provides the opportunity to invite more Catholic men to register online, here are the  
instructions (attached). 

How can we facilitate this increase in Membership?  Councils should take advantage of every opportunity to offer 
Online Membership and use of the online membership card. 

These are some great reasons that Councils should use Online Membership: 

1.     You complete the Membership Application online for the prospect.  Ask him to carefully check all infor-
mation as he writes so that all spellings, email addresses, and phone numbers will be correct and legible. You 
bring in member on Supreme Online Membership. 
2.     Any prospects that enters from today through January 31, 2021(discount offer) pays zero for his first year 
of membership. 
3.     The Online Brother is sent a membership card and is able to attend Council meetings and functions just 
like a Brother visiting from another Council.  This allows him to visit a Council to decide if that Council meets 
his needs as a Knight. 
4.     Once the Online Brother selects (or is assigned to) your Council, his Contact Information is in the Pro-
spect tab on Officers Online or Member Management for the District Deputy, the Grand Knight, and the Finan-
cial Secretary to view. 
5.     The Council Admissions Committee still has the right and duty to interview the Brother and  
recommend him to the Council for voting for admission (or not with valid reasons). 
6.     Once the Council has voted for the Online Brother, arrange for him to attend the Statewide  
Exemplification of Charity, Unity, and Fraternity (either live or online) on Saturday, January 30, 2021. 
7.     Upon completion of this Degree, the Financial Secretary can “Accept” him from the Prospect tab and 
the Brother is automatically transferred into the Council. 
  

How Your Council Can Increase Online Membership: 
Experience shows that putting a monthly advertisement in your Church bulletin asking Catholic men to visit 
the KofC.org/JoinUs web site helps those interested gentlemen to join our Order. Use the instructions on how to use 
the Online Membership Card. In addition, put an ad like this one in your church bulletin: 
  

“If you are interested in serving our parish and our community, helping those in need, and growing in your 
faith, then the Knights of Columbus is the organization for you. You can get additional  
information and find out how to join the Knights in your local council by going to the Supreme web site 
“KofC.org/JoinUs” 

   
God Bless You, 

Brother Michael Jones, PGK, PFN, FDD, PCP 
Membership Director 
California State Council 
Knights of Columbus 
916-698-0001 
membership@californiaknights.org 

Membership Message #22 

mailto:KofC.org/JoinUs
mailto:KofC.org/JoinUs
mailto:membership@californiaknights.org
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SUBMITTED from  Brother  Stephen Peterson, FM 

CCC President 
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RECRUITING INCENTIVES 2020  - 2021    (the images from      
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   brochure are rotated to provide best readability) 
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GIVE THE GIFT OF MEMBERSHIP THIS SEASON CONTINUES 

Worthy Brothers,  

This is a season of giving.  God gave us His Son to be Incarnate within the Virgin Mary.  We, in turn, traditionally share 

gifts with family and friends during the Christmas Season. We as Brother Knights, can share the “Gift of Membership” 

with our all year long.  

For the next eight weeks, our main focus is Online Membership! Give the gift of membership with use of the 

“California Knights of Columbus Online Membership” tool (attached). You complete the Membership Application 

online for the prospect.  Ask him to carefully check all information as he writes so that all spellings, email addresses, 

and phone numbers will be correct and legible. You bring in member on Supreme Online Membership.  

Invite a Catholic Man to become a Knight of Columbus. Give A Gift of Free Online Membership! For new online  

membership applications submitted the entire month of December 31, 2020. Prospects simply need to visit kofc.org/

joinus and Enter code MCGIVNEY2020 to take advantage of this special offer. To accept your gift to join with no dues 

for the year, thereafter regular dues are $30/year.  

The best gifts are those that are personal and uniquely selected for the recipient.  Therefore, we Brother Knights must 

also personalize our offer of the “Gift of Membership This Season” so it is tailored to the needs and interests of our  

Prospects.  Here is how to do that:  

When you meet a Catholic man who is not a Knight, get to know him.  Ask about his life, his family, his interests.  Try to 

discover what are some of the activities that he, his family, and his friends like to do.  Inquire about each of our Faith in 

Action categories to get to know him better. 

o   Faith - Find out what kind of prayer and spiritual activities are important to him and his family.  Mention 

some of the Faith programs that your Council organizes and supports and ask if he and his family would like to 

participate. 

o   Family – What does his family do to have fun and to bond?  Invite him and his family to some of your Coun-

cil’s Family programs.  

o   Community – Discuss some of the Community programs that the Knights have organized and sponsored in 

your parish.  Let your Prospect know that a family that joins in community service together is bonding in a way 

that strengthens the family along with providing much needed service. 

o   Life – Review some of the activities that your Council has done to support life.  Be sure to talk about Pro 

Life activities, Special Olympics or other activities that help people with intellectual disabilities, service to the 

elderly and all actions that show our support of Life from birth until natural death. 

 Our “Gift of Membership This Season” will be accepted and cherished if you can find his “Hot Buttons.”  What is it that 

motivates him and his family?   

The Knights have programs for every important activity that interests him.  Good Catholic men will be drawn in by our 

focus on Faith and Family. Therefore, keep Faith and Family foremost in your conversation at all times. 

 The strength and Growth of our Council's is so important. It all starts today and it all starts with you. Give this Great Gift 

to every Catholic man you know and ask him to bring his family with him.... 

God Bless You, 

Brother Michael Jones, PGK, PFN, FDD, PCP 

Membership Director 

California State Council 

Knights of Columbus 

916-698-0001    membership@californiaknights.org 

Membership Message #23 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nD0zKfaUtQgAzvAWy3k4U73EPU3iwsyc6Gjr7Ii-dFS26WixahBSW45_58BpjrnGnzoapCiiytKhBvKc1hOqWSy8QpTLSN8pIWCuqH45C23s4fBYvuek4iLi11GvM35aV_r93gvsQCFF3GgTYh1hUQ==&c=cV1yz4SFD6qbPXtV8WT84FaKjRTzA3su8_6I5v_uK3Jd02X4JMEmyw==&ch=cPTvfRSKmF41y
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001nD0zKfaUtQgAzvAWy3k4U73EPU3iwsyc6Gjr7Ii-dFS26WixahBSW45_58BpjrnGnzoapCiiytKhBvKc1hOqWSy8QpTLSN8pIWCuqH45C23s4fBYvuek4iLi11GvM35aV_r93gvsQCFF3GgTYh1hUQ==&c=cV1yz4SFD6qbPXtV8WT84FaKjRTzA3su8_6I5v_uK3Jd02X4JMEmyw==&ch=cPTvfRSKmF41y
mailto:mjones53@comcast.net
http://knights.org/
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Be BOLD!     Be PROUD of WHO you are and WHAT you are! 

Fraternity Includes Retention 

 Worthy Brothers,  

Think about your own family.  Would you ever consider kicking your mother, father, sister, or brother out of 
your family?   

The most common reason that our K of C Brothers are kicked out is about money.  Keep in mind that we 
are a FRATERNITY (that is Brotherhood) and we are based on CHARITY (offering service and money 
when needed).   

FRATERNITY - Before we suspend a Brother because he failed to pay his dues we need to act like a  
family and make personal contact with our Brother.  If we do not meet with him face-to-face (or at least by 
phone) we cannot call ourselves Brothers!  We need to find out his situation:  what is happening in his life 
right now, why is he not active in the Council, what was his motivation for joining the Order in the first 
place and does he still have that feeling?  

A well-run Retention Team should use the attached “Worthy Shepherd’s Caller Script” or Worthy  
Shepherds & Apostles COVID-19 Wellness Check Script to assess each Brother’s situation
(attached).  We need to keep in constant contact with all of our Brothers – three or four times each year – 
every single Brother should be contacted.  Our Brothers need to feel that they are tied to the Order almost 
as strongly as they are tied to their family members.  

CHARITY – Part of the “Caller Script” includes determining if our Brother or his family has need of  
support.  By contacting each Brother multiple times each year, we may discover that the Brother or his 
family may be experiencing financial setbacks.  If this is the case, Charity Begins At Home!  We need to 
waive his dues and find other ways to support him.  Be sure to ask, when contacting a “Lost Brother” if he 
or his family is in need of prayer.  Bring any prayer requests back to the Council.  Believe in and utilize the 
power of prayer.  

Those Councils that are in constant contact with each of their Brothers are showing a true “Intent to  
Retain.”  

Please Brothers, let us make this the standard procedure for all Councils in California.  Let us talk to each 
and every Brother quarterly (3-4 times each year).  Let him feel the Brotherhood so he knows that ours is 
the Order that knows him and his family and cares.  

Brothers who feel connected to the Knights of Columbus will gladly pay their dues, if they can, because 
they feel they are a part of a real Brotherhood. 

God Bless You, 

 

Brother Michael Jones, PGK, PFN, FDD, PCP 

Membership Director 

California State Council 

Knights of Columbus 

916-698-0001 

membership@californiaknights.org 
 

Membership Message #24 

mailto:mjones53@comcast.net
http://knights.org/
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A MESSAGE TO GRAND KNIGHTS 

NEW GUIDELINES FOR COUNCIL MEETINGS 

Worthy Grand Knights, 

PLEASE contact your District Deputy to obtain the newest information regarding the Guidelines for 

Council Meetings. 

The information was sent from State Membership Chairman Michael Jones and includes: 

• Webinar slideset  from Thomas McCaffrey, VP Fraternal Operations 

• Officers Planning Meeting Agenda 

• Grand Knight Script for a Council Meeting 

• Council Meeting Agenda 
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Follow and Post Activities  - California State Council on FACEBOOK . . . # kofccalifornia 

2020  - 2021 California State Officers Installation with Bishop Vann 

DECEMBER 2020 State Deputy Prayer Requests 

Prayers for Healing and Assistance 

"Under Blessed Father Michael J. McGivney’s protection, 
may the love and healing power of our Heavenly Father 

be with them and restore them to good health and  
safety.  Amen."  

In Memorium 

"Under Blessed Father Michael J. McGivney’s  

protection, eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let 

perpetual light shine upon them.  May their souls and 

the souls of all the faithful departed through the mercy 

of God, rest in peace. Amen."   

https://www.facebook.com/kofccalifornia/?__xts__%5b0%5d=68.ARCn26gkgV5U5YdWFU7KiXkGGuSo2TJRm5KE-qGY2YpuV0DnMCoWbEdvPSBCLJtGL94Zkr6zIRMAHX5RvU0HFg2y6A91J4Eq2DUwEpr0U-r5sj48QuwwA-suyCkx2_AUMzo42Gt3V3hTjHehdvGQZdSAs_2UTnCEgy-qIIHRrUM9bYFo28nEozShd4VFCIA4ZI88hfyU
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https://www.kofc.org/en/who-we-are/our-faith/december-2020.html  

https://www.kofc.org/en/who-we-are/our-faith/september-2020.html


Contact Us 

Knights of Columbus  

California State Council                      

P.O Box 2649                      

West Covina, CA 91792 

(909) 434-0460 

Email:  

State.Office@californiaknights.org 

Visit us on the web at 

www.californiaknights.org 

Worthy Brother Knights All, 

PLEASE send me your comments, stories, events, successes, awards, recognitions, celebrations… and photographs  

to proudly show our California Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism! 

Submission deadline– 15th of every month for current newsletter 

Please indicate “GSK Article” in your subject line. If you are including photos please try to make sure participants are 

identified, and photo credits provided. 

PLAN AHEAD– If you wish to promote a program, please submit your information for publication the issue month  

PRIOR to your event dates, as publication will be in the 2nd half of the calendar month. 

EXAMPLE: Program Event in DECEMBER; submit for publication by NOVEMBER 10. 

Roark Galloway, FN, PGK   Editor - Chairman, California Golden State Knightletter 

frgalloway120@gmail.com 

Instituted MAY 12, 1903 

 

Over 120 Years of support 

to our Catholic Parishes 

and families 
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